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February 26, 2013

Secretary Richard K. Sullivan Jr.
100 Cambridge Street, Suite 900
Boston, MA 02114

Re: Letter of Recusal
EEA# 15019 MathWorks Lakeside Campus Parking and Access Improvements, Natick

Dear Mr. Secretary,

I am writing to you to recuse myself from two matters. One matter is currently before
MEPA with an Environmental Notification Form filing and the other may be a matter for MEPA
review in the future. I am recusing myself from both of these matters as my husband, Ned
Bartlett I1, is counsel to both ventures. The first is a project in Natick, MEPA number 15019,
Math Works Lakeside Campus Parking and Access Improvements; the second project involves
potential development scenarios from CS Railroad Corporation. I would suggest that Rick
Bourre, Assistant MEPA Director, handle these matters for the MEPA Unit.

Thank you for your consideration.

MW

aeve Vallely Bartlett
Assistant Secretary/MEPA Director

Cc:  Gary Davis
Rick Bourre
Deirdre Buckley
The Ethics Commission



